

## Serenity Coast Area Minutes

[groups.google.com/group/serenitycoast](https://groups.google.com/group/serenitycoast)

Held @ – Mandarin Presbyterian Church 2501 Loretto Rd, Jacksonville, FL 32223. Quad portable building 2.

### Call to Order

- A. Serenity prayer (all)
- B. 12 concepts (12 concepts only) Kate read
- C. Approval of last month's minutes- Approved
- D. Open Forum -Kate brought up holding 2 service positions within the area. Ex. GSR and secretary. Jeff motioned to accept Mike as a GSR and secretary due to small size of area participants. Approved. Chris brought up sponsors "voluntelling" sponsees to get involved with service work and how important it is. Derek agreed and spoke of going to courage to change meeting and looking for a representative to participate on the area level. Derek also spoke of talking to the groups about sending monthly donations to the area. Spenser asked if we should we donate to region? Chris says that area representatives are voted in to make financial decisions. Meetings could decide to "donate to the area" and then the area decides how to allocate the money.

### Group Reports / Rollcall

- Another Day Clean- P All good.
  - Carrying the Message- P All good says they will have group conscience for area issues
  - Courage to Change- A
  - Ultimate Weapon- A Kate says they will have group conscience for area issues
  - Any new groups?
- E. Admin officers' reports
    - Chairperson (Suze) A
    - Vice Chairperson (Derek) P All is going well. Suze is absent. He is excited and might even get home group here.
    - Secretary (Mike) P All is well.
  - F. Treasurer (Spencer) P Spencer brought up reimbursing our RSC for expenses going to region. Concern is there isn't money for this directly for this. All the money that has come in has been for activities. Can we use this activities money for RSC? Decided to take back to the groups and see if and what money they can donate for the Area as whole and they area decide where the money goes. 2 groups gave 100 bucks for activities donations. CTM and ADC. Bob has to pre-order his room for region in July. There aren't funds yet for this. Were going to ask RSC to cover the reservation until the groups can meet and get funds together.
- RCM (Bob) A No region this month

G. Committee Reports

- Activities (Kate) P Next meeting is happening with First Coast activities committee at Amys house, then another at Barnes rd.. last Thursday of the month.
- Web servant (Chris) P Website is under construction and going well. In WordPress form. Website committee meets regularly online. See chris to join. All is well.

**Old Business**

A. Anything we need to retouch from past areas? No old business

**New Business**

Spenser brought up meetings that don't do group conscience to start implementing a monthly meeting to support area structure and provide service positions. Agreed to take back to meetings and add.

**Announcements**

**Motion to close** 11:53 am by Derek